
 

This report is issued by Daiwa Securities Group Inc. through its relevant group companies. Daiwa Securities Group Inc. is the global brand name of Daiwa Securities Co. 
Ltd., Tokyo (“Daiwa Securities”) and its subsidiaries worldwide that are authorized to do business within their respective jurisdictions. These include: Daiwa Capital Markets 
Hong Kong Ltd. (Hong Kong), regulated by the Hong Kong Securities and Futures Commission, Daiwa Capital Markets Europe Limited (London), regulated by the Financial 
Conduct Authority and a member of the London Stock Exchange, and Daiwa Capital Markets America Inc. (New York), a U.S. brokerdealer registered with the U.S. Securities 
and Exchange Commission, a futures commission merchant regulated by the U.S. Commodity Futures Trading Commission, and a primary dealer in U.S. government 
securities. The data contained in this report were taken from statistical services, reports in our possession, and from other sources believed to be reliable. The opinions and 
estimates expressed are our own, and we make no representation or guarantee either as to accuracy, completeness or as to the existence of other facts or interpretations 
that might be significant. 

 

Housing Starts 
Housing starts fell 5.3 percent in September, almost identical to the expected retreat of 5.6 percent.  The 

breakdown between single-family and multi-family activity also was in line with expectations, as most of the softness 
was the result of an adjustment in the volatile multi-family sector, which had jumped to a high-side reading in August 
and moved to the low portion of the recent range in September (chart, left).  Multi-family activity peaked in late 2016 
or early 2017 after a solid recovery, and it has inched lower since.  Low-side readings in three of the past four 
months suggest a continuation of the downward drift.  Downward revisions to multi-family starts in the prior two 
months added to the soft tone in multi-family activity (multi-family starts in August and September combined were 
1.1 percent lighter than previously estimated). 

Single-family starts contributed mildly to the decline in the headline figure, dropping 0.9 percent.  This area 
seems to have lost its upward momentum.  Activity had been moving irregularly upward through the first portion of 
2018, but starts fell noticeably in June and they have recouped only a small portion of the loss in the past three 
months (chart, right).  Builders seem to have taken a cautious stance with sales of new homes easing this year and 
inventories of unsold homes moving upward. 

Building permits fell 0.6 percent, with all of the decline occurring in the multi-family area (off 7.6 percent).  
Permits are often obtained in the same month that construction begins, and thus the drop in multi-family permits was 
probably a reflection of the correction in starts.  Single-family permits rose 2.9 percent, offering a hint of 
encouragement.  However, the level of single-family permits remained below readings earlier in the year, dimming 
prospects for a breakout from recent soft readings. 
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